P. O. Box 428, School Street Woodbridge, New Jersey 07095 debjani.roy@woodbridge.k12.nj.us Debjani Roy, Supervisor ESL/Bilingual, Social Studies, World Languages & Asst. District Test Coordinator

## Dear Parent/Guardian,

I hope this correspondence finds your child having enjoyed their return to Woodbridge High School, and having taken advantage of the summer months. The purpose of this letter is to keep our community informed of the efforts we have taken and are continuing to take in order to staff our World Language Department at WHS.

As of today, our Human Resources Department has advertised in multiple platforms, attended college career fairs, and employed social media to no avail. While we continue to exhaust these measures in an effort to recruit talented certificated World Language Teachers, we also recognize the concern this brings to our students who are continuing their study of the Spanish language.

In an effort to provide our students with both a rigorous and engaging experience in our Spanish 3 courses, Mrs. Christine Goros from Colonia High School will open her classroom to the students of Woodbridge High School using Google Classroom. This platform will provide an experience that bridges the gap in time needed to employ a full-time Spanish teacher at Woodbridge High School.

We realize that this situation is not ideal, but one that does provide our students with some unique learning experiences. The classroom at Woodbridge High School will be staffed daily by a member of their instructional faculty for safety and supervision, but the instruction and assessment will be done by Mrs. Goros.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to reach out with any questions you may have to: Mrs. Christine Goros <a href="Christine.Goros@Woodbridge.k12.nj.us">Christine.Goros@Woodbridge.k12.nj.us</a> or myself <a href="Debjani.Roy@Woodbridge.k12.nj.us">Debjani.Roy@Woodbridge.k12.nj.us</a>

Thank you for your patience and understanding.

Sincerely,

Debiani Rov

World Language Supervisor

Debjari Loy

Woodbridge Township School District